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(Annual Strategic Meeting) 
 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Tuesday 29th January 2019 at 
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4.2 Minute 7.2 – Financial Update 
 
 

4.2.1 Income and expenditure had been placed on two separate pages in 
Appendix F of the Financial Update. 

 
4.2.2 A paper on retention was included on the Agenda for this meeting at 
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entered into a two year revolving credit facility (RCF) for £7 million to provide initial 
funding. The University now needed to refinance this facility. 
 
The CFO explained the process and the factors that had been taken into 
consideration in arriving at a recommended provider.  The process had included a 
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 6. OfS Returns 
 
 6.1  2017/18 TRAC return (FGPC 2/19) 

 
The Committee considered a copy of the TRAC return to be submitted to the 
OfS for 2017/18.  The return analysed income and costs associated with 
teaching, research and other activities.  The CFO advised that the TRAC 
process and results were subject to review and approval by a Committee of 
the Governing Body to confirm compliance with TRAC requirements. The 
University internal auditors had undertaken revi
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full programme in order to obtain loans.  These students tended to withdraw when 
they had completed the modules of interest to them. The OfS had also included the 
completion of part-time undergraduate students in the monitoring requirement.  The 
University had not been able to replicate this metric internally and its own figures did 
not suggest a significant issue.  However, a number of enhancements had been 
identified to address part-time student completion. 
 
In general, it was noted that as the University was a small institution and there were 
small cohorts of students in particular areas, small real changes in student numbers 
could have a disproportionate effect on percentage figures.  
 
The Committee also noted that the figures used by the OfS related to cohorts from 
2015/6 for full time continuation and for 2014/5 for part-time continuation and that it 
would be some years before the impact of actions taken this year would be reflected 
in published figures. 
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The Committee considered a paper giving an update on progress with the 
development of the University’s new Strategic Plan for 2020-25 since the Council 
Away Days in September 2018. 
 
The Clerk to the Council highlighted the amendments to the schedule and explained 
details of a Development Support Programme. The University had commissioned 
work from a consultant (Paul Gentle) who had worked extensively in the sector with 
senior teams to assist middle leaders and to help to encourage engagement and 
commitment of the wider staff to the University’s strategic vision and direction in a 
changing environment.  There would be leadership development programmes for 
middle leaders in February 2019 and this would be followed by workshops on the 
strategic plan for staff around March 2019.    
 
She advised that the new Strategic Plan would differ in style and format from the 
current Plan.  It would be much shorter with more text and fewer images but the 
format could be modernised with video clips and soundbites. 
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